



Monday 25th May 2018

@BournvilleSch

www.bournvilleprimaryprovision.org



#### Dear parents,

The children have been busy in school with the Royal wedding, learning about Buddhism during our Buddhism day this week and preparing for an assembly for parents on Friday. We celebrated the Royal wedding in school on Friday and the children had a taste of what Harry and Meghan may have experienced last Saturday, be it on a much smaller scale! The children in Year 2 have now finished their SATs assessments and the teachers are very proud of the hard work and determination the children displayed whilst completing them. We hope you all have a lovely break with your families during the half-term and look forward to seeing you on Monday June 4th.

#### Curriculum

Reception have been really busy halving and doubling using different resources this week. The children were problem solving and had to save a certain colour and amount of flies before completing their addition or subtraction problem. Several children wrote their own challenge cards for their friends.









This week during science lessons the children in Year 1 explored which slime was the runniest for a company who needed their help, they had a fantastic time and applied their scientific skills to a real life problem. Some of the children in Year 1 are learning the Cello. Their teachers are so impressed with the progress they are making and we look forward to the children performing for their parents in the Summer term.

In year 2 the children have been researching Buddhism and making posters about the things they have found out. In year 4 children learnt the story of Buddha and made their own Lotus flowers. All the children have enjoyed exploring a Buddhism and thinking about similarities and differences between different faiths.







## School website

I am aware that parents are having difficulties in accessing all the information they need about school through the MyED app. In order to access to most up to date information about the school please visit <a href="http://www.bournvilleprimaryprovision.org/">http://www.bournvilleprimaryprovision.org/</a> or type Bournville Primary Provision into a search engine which will take you to the primary area of the school website which is updated regularly.

### **Parent Teacher Association**

Information sheets regarding setting up a PTA have been sent home with children this week. If you are interested in becoming involved in a school PTA can I remind you that we are holding an initial meeting to discuss this on Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> June at 5-6pm. The website below has lots of information on setting up a PTA that you may find useful to read before the meeting.

https://www.parentkind.org.uk/For-PTAs/Start-a-PTA

## **School Crossing Warden**

During our recent parent's forum it was suggested that we ask the council to do a further survey but this time at the end of the day as this is when there are lots of parents and children on foot. The transport department have agreed to this and will be carrying out the survey after half term. We will update you when the results of this are in.

## **Parking**

# **Parking**

For safety reasons the car park is for the use of staff and visitors to the school only. Parents using the car park to drop off children at the start and end of the school day are causing obstructions in the car park which is dangerous for the children and pedestrians alike. We



respectfully ask that parents do not use the car park to drop or collect their children so that we can all, as a school community, ensure the safety of all the children on site.

## **Upcoming dates:**

Thursday 7th June - New parents information evening

Friday 15th June - EYFS Coffee morning 9:00 -10:00am

Tuesday 12th June - at 5:00 - 6:00pm PTA initial meeting

Friday 15th June - Reception eye tests

Monday 18th June - Primary science parent drop-ins 1:00 - 2:00pm

Tuesday 19th June - Primary science parent drop-ins 1:00 - 2:00pm

Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> June - Year 2 Assembly with parents 2:30 - 3:00pm

Friday 29th June - EYFS and primary Teddy Bears Picnic

Please see the calendar on the school website for a full list of dates for the Summer Term.

